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	Our Ref: FOI 96015 
	

	February 2015


You requested the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

1. Has there been a recent increase in the daily food allowance per prisoner per day?

2. What was the allowance prior to any increase?

3. Has the lunchtime meal been officially reclassified as a snack and if so what consultation with prisoners has taken place?

4. How many meals must a prison provide each day?
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice holds the information you require and is able to provide a full response. 
National Offender Management Service (NOMS) has the responsibility for food policy within prisons. It is a responsibility that NOMS takes very seriously. As part of this responsibility NOMS allocates annual food budgets to public sector prisons within England and Wales. Through food policy specification NOMS places a number of requirements that all prisons are expected to meet. 

Questions 1&2 

The current budget allocation for this year (2014-15) for all public sector prisons is £2.02 per prisoner per day. The budget allowance was increased by 3% from last year’s allowance of £1.96.
Question 3 & 4.

Through existing policy specification issued in 2010, prisons are required to provide 3 meals a day normally breakfast, lunch and dinner. Prisons are also required to publish a multi option, pre select menu that meets the religious, cultural and medical needs of all prisoners including a minimum of one substantial hot meal choice per day to be provided for the lunchtime or evening meal. Prisons locally decide and classify individual meal types by what menu they provide.

Further through policy requirement prisons are also required to provide prisoners with systems and procedures by which to records their views on food and meal delivery.  There are a number of different ways in which this is implemented e.g. wing comment logs, individual comment slips, food bulletins, consultative committees, consumer questionnaires and food service meetings. Prisons must decide and adopt the most suitable and practical system for them locally.   
